MARAC STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING 
July 2008 

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

ARLINE CUSTER MEMORIAL AWARD

The Custer Committee has received several nominations each for the Custer and Finch awards.  All submissions must be received by July 31st, so if anyone knows of any pending submissions, please encourage them to get them to me. 

Respectfully submitted,

Laurie A. Rofini, Chair
DEVELOPMENT

No report submitted.
DISTINGUISHED SERVICE AWARD

Before calling for nominations for the next distinguished service award, the committee will consider changes to its operations and criteria. After a few years of nominations, new ideas about the possible focus of the award have arisen as well as issues concerning its operations (for instance, with a four‑member committee, tie votes are possible).

Respectfully submitted,

Geof Huth, Chair

EDUCATION
Membership

Thank you to Sarah Nerney who has completed her term on the committee. Greg Pike and Doris Malkmus have agreed to another term on the committee. 

Scholarships

Announcements have been posted regarding the scholarships for MARAC meeting attendance. The deadline for scholarships is September 10. The scholarship for the Modern Archives Institute is November 1. 

Workshops

The committee is collecting ideas for off‑conference workshops tentatively planned for February 2009. Ideas for workshops include managing court records, use of archives by teachers, and using project management skills for arrangement and description. If there are any ideas for off‑conference workshops, please contact me.   

Respectfully submitted,

Brian Keough, Chair

FINDING AIDS AWARD

Award recipients for 2008 have all received their awards.  I am in the process of determining how many members will remain on the committee in 2009 (4 members terms will expire in 2008 but according to the committee Operations posted on website, they have the option to be reappointed).  We will probably need to recruit in the fall—perhaps at the fall meeting.  I am in the process of determining what needs to be updated on the website (there are quite a few changes that need to be made), and hopefully, those changes will be made soon.  A call for submissions (with a Dec. 15 deadline) is already posted on the website.  I believe that a call for submissions is sent out through the list sometime in early November and that an announcement about the upcoming deadline for submission is made at the fall conference business meeting.  

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Manning, Chair

MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT

Ellie Kidd, Records Management Analyst & Archivist for Salem County, NJ has agreed to become the new Chair of the committee.  She would like to take over at the Fall meeting.


Respectfully submitted,

Jane Ingold, Chair

NATIONAL COALITION FOR HISTORY (NCH)

This past year NCH launched their newly redesigned website, which includes a blogging capability that allows users instant access to news as it is made.  It also contains briefing papers and links to Congressional and federal agency websites, as well as links to all of its member organization's websites.  

NCH continues to advocate for funding for NHPRC and NARA.  It also prevented major cuts in the Teaching American History Grants program and continues supporting efforts for additional funding for history‑related programs at the National Park Service, the National Endowment for the Humanities, and the Institute for Museum and Library Services.

At its spring meeting the NCH Policy Board voted unanimously to request a 3% dues increase from all of its members, large and small.  The intent is to incrementally raise dues by a small amount over a number of years. This increase was born out of the reality that the budget of NCH has remained stagnant over the past decade, in fact not even keeping pace with inflation.  Additionally, NCH has not increased its dues in many years.

I was unable to attend to the spring meeting of the NCH Policy Board, but thankfully Ben Primer was able to attend as MARAC's representative. NCH continues to do excellent work in advocating the cares and concerns of the archival and historical community and in order to continue their good work there was considerable discussion at the meeting of hiring a second person in the office.  Something that MARAC should consider is increasing our contributing amount to the policy board member rate of $3500.

Respectfully submitted, 

Mitch Toda, Chair

NOMINATIONS & ELECTIONS
The three elected members of the committee met informally at the conference in Chautauqua, made tentative plans, and discussed possible nominations. Once the appointed members join the committee, the committee will go into full swing planning for the next election. This is the easy year for nominations (we don't have to run all those elections for caucus chairs), and the committee is quite pleased at how the fates have blessed them.

Respectfully submitted,

Geof Huth, Chair

OUTREACH:
No report submitted.
PROJECTS:

No report submitted.
WEB SITE:

No report submitted.
PUBLICATIONS:
The Publications Committee currently is in need of both a Technical Leaflets Editor and an Advertising Editor.  Once I return, I will pursue this diligently.  Otherwise, we have a full "general working committee."

Sharmila Bhatia reports that Don McIlwaine anticipates a completed draft of Technical Leaflet #7 (Classified Documents) sometime in August.  At that point, we will submit it to two reviewers (We have one.) and hopefully will move with all due progress towards a timely publication.   

Publication of the MAA has gone smoothly.  We will address the issue of moving to electronic publication, possibly at the Silver Spring meeting.  Hopefully, we will get a good committee attendance. 

And, as always, we are looking for authors for technical leaflets or occasional publications!

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Angle Miller, Chair

MARAC PUBLICATIONS SALES REPORT
April 27 – July 15, 2008






        Other
Conference

Automation in Archives


0

0
pulled from sales

Documentary Heritage


0

0

Guidelines for Archives & Ms.

0

0

Constitutional Issues



0

0

Tech. Leaf. #1 (Social Welfare)

0

0 
pulled from sales

Tech. Leaf. #2 (Cost of Archives)

0

5

Tech. Leaf. #3 (Planning for Archives)
0

3




Tech. Leaf. #4 (Congressional Collections)
0

1

Tech. Leaf. #5 (Archival Exhibitions)
0

0

Tech. Leaf. #6 (Volunteers in Archives)
0

2

Tech. Leaf. #7 (Classified Documents)
0

0
under revision

Tech. Leaf. #8 (Sampling)


0

4

Tech. Leaf. #9 (Photograph Preservation)
0

9

Tech. Leaf. #10 (Scientific Records)

0

2

Tech. Leaf. #11 (Architectural Records)
0

4
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